

УКРАЇНСЬКА ПРАВОСЛАВНА ЦЕРКВА В КАНАДІ UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH OF CANADA L'ÉGLISE ORTHODOXE UKRAINIENNE DU CANADA

9 St. John's Avenue, web site: www.uocc.ca

R2W 1G8 Winnipeg, Manitoba Tel. (204) 586-3093 (204) 582-8709 Fax. (204) 582-5241

e-mail: consistory@uocc.ca

May 8, 2022

File Nº:2022 - 05 - 01

Your Eminence Metropolitan Antony Primate of the Ukrainian Orthodox Church of the United States and the Diaspora

Christ is Risen!

Dear beloved in Christ, Metropolitan Antony!

We are saddened to hear about your upcoming lung surgery scheduled for May 10.

On behalf of myself and all the clergy and the faithful of the Ukrainian Orthodox Church in Canada, I share with you that our heartfelt thoughts and fervent prayers are being offered to the All-Merciful Lord, the Doctor of our souls and bodies, for the successful completion of your operation.

May the Risen Lord strengthen you spiritually and physically in these difficult days of your life and grant you a speedy recovery so that you may glorify His holy name for many years to come and continue to lead the flock entrusted to you by God for their salvation.

With love in Christ

Tropion

llarion Bishop of Edmonton and the Western Eparchy Locum Tenens of the Metropolitan Cathedral UOCC